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REPORT 

 
On 11th November 2022, the Leadership Club, HPKV Business School, School of Commerce and 

Management Studies organized “Group Discussion” activity for the MBA students. Group 

discussion was held in the Seminar Hall, Dhauladhar Parisar II of the Central University of 

Himachal Pradesh from 1.30 pm to 3.30 pm. The event started with a welcome address by Dr. 

Gitanjali Upadhaya, Assistant Professor, HPKVBS. Then the outline of the programme and the 

guidelines for the participants for the group discussion was discussed by Ms. Pratibha, RD Scholar, 

HPKVBS. Prof. Mohinder Singh, Dean and HOD, HPKVBS, SCMS addressed all the participants and 

delineated the main objectives of organizing group discussion were to enhance confidence, 

communication skills, leadership qualities, and logical thinking among the participants.  

All the 94 students of MBA Semester III participated in the Group Discussion. A total of eight 

groups were formed to give an opportunity to all the students to participate. The event was 

divided into two phases. In the first phase, four groups participated at the same time i.e. from 

2:00 pm to 2:30 pm in three classrooms with three different panel of judges on the topic “Impact 

of Social Media on Organizational Effectiveness”. At the beginning of the session, everybody 

seemed hesitant in expressing their opinion but soon the discussion picked up the pace, and the 

purpose of the discussion, which was to encourage students to speak up and boost their 

confidence, was fulfilled. Students were given feedback on their performance during the group 

discussion.  

In the second phase, the Group Discussion on the topic "Are leaders born or are they made in 

business school ? " was held from 2:30 pm to 3:00 pm for the next four groups. Every student 

gave their views/opinions/ideas on the given respective topic. At the end of each round, the 

panel of judges in each Group Discussion gave their feedback and insights to the students so that 

they can improve their performance in Group Discussion for future challenges. 

The event ended with a vote of thanks by Dr. Gitanjali Upadhaya, Assistant Professor, Coordinator 

(Leadership Club), HPKVBS, SCMS.  

 



 

 

 

Some Highlights of the Event: 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


